

# **Ascot, Cheapside, Sunninghill, South Ascot and Sunningdale Neighbourhood Action Group.**

**Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 11<sup>th</sup> November 2019**

## **1. Attendance:**

Present: David Hilton (DH), Chair, George Williams (GW), Helen Goodman (HG), Ruth Davies (RD). Ryan Strudwick (RS) and Erwin Misiarz (EM)

Apologies; PC Michelle Race (MR), Oli Laclau (OL), Harrison Clifflin (HC), Valerie Pike (VP), Tracey Windle (TW), Jacqui Greet (JG), Sharon Christiaan (SC),

## **2. Minutes from meeting of Monday 14<sup>th</sup> October 2019.**

2.1. The minutes were approved

## **3. Representations from Alain-Marcos Basurto de Castillon**

3.1. Disabled parking new bay now marked

3.2. He was concerned that although arrests were made the outcome of these was ineffective as a preventative measure and would be pleased to see the arrest statistics. (TBD)

## **4. Matters arising**

4.1. There were no matters arising

## **5. Priorities 2019 all figures based on previous month**

5.1. **Burglary Residential:** The meeting was advised that there had been 14 in the last 60 days 9 of which occurred in the last 30 days. The police have recovered a car that may have been involved in a number of burglaries. The burglaries were spread across the Ascot area and many took place between 7.00 pm and 10.00 pm. Items stolen were laptops and jewellery.

5.2. **Burglary non dwelling:** There were 6 in the last 60 days but all of these took place in the last 30 days.

The risk of burglaries increases as Christmas approaches and the Police will be manning a stall at Waitrose to raise awareness. They will also attend the Christmas Lights switch on in Sunningdale.

5.3. **Theft from Motor Vehicle:** 6 thefts from cars occurred in October, mostly from cars parked at stations, and 4 in November two from cars in North Ascot. The Police and community wardens continue to run the clear car campaign.

## **6. Vehicle Nuisance**

No issues reported

## **7. ASB**

7.1. RD raise a concern about youths with nothing to do causing problems. She stated that RS and EM are reactive and although their support was valued, they displace problems. A proactive approach was needed that would provide alternatives to just hanging around.

7.2. RD said 14 to 16-year olds were not the problem as they were managed by the school. It was those 16 to 21 year of age that are the issue. The previous groundsman had engaged with this group and persuaded them to help around the Broomhall recreation ground.

- 7.3. HG stated that the Victory Field skate park was a facility that was highly regarded by youths.
- 7.4. EM and RS visit all ASB hotspots regularly.
- 7.5. A discussion took place on opportunities that might divert younger people from being a nuisance and RS described a programme that was set up in another area which worked with Youths on music and mixing music.
- 7.6. It was suggested that if something could be started local businesses my help with funding.
- 7.7. DH will talk to Danny Gomm who heads the Borough's youth provision to see what support may be available. And the activities that might be attractive.
- 7.8. RD said she would create a list of activities that could be developed.

**8. Meeting dates for 2019**

Month	Proposal one
December	Monday 9 <sup>th</sup>

**9. Meeting dates for 2020.**

Month	Date
January	Monday 13th
February	Monday 10th
March	Monday 9th
April	Monday 6th
May	Monday 11th
June	Monday 8 <sup>th</sup> or Monday 22nd
July	Monday 13th
August	Monday 10 <sup>th</sup>
September	Monday 14th
October	Monday 12th
November	Monday 9th
December	Monday 14th

**Next meeting**

The next meeting will be held at 10.30am on Monday 9<sup>th</sup> December in box 253.  
the Grandstand at the Racecourse

David Hilton  
29<sup>th</sup> November 2019.